

Sending Church:
Mt. Zion Baptist Church
P.O. Box 765
Hiawassee, Ga. 30546
Pastor Anthony Dye
706-835-7849

Email: 1769IAM@Runbox.com

Skype: Allen.Cheryl1

"Awake to righteousness, and sin not; for some have not the knowledge of God: I speak this to your shame." (I. Cor. 15:34)



P.O. Box 519 Braselton, Ga. 30517-0519

<u>Phone</u>: 706-654-2818

NOTE:

If you contact us on the field please remember we are in a Muslim country.

Allen & Cheryl McFall Missionaries to Central Asia

Church planting and Friend of Children Orphanage

03 November 2015

Greetings dear brothers and sisters,

I am writing this letter from my daughter's house in Houston, Texas, so things will be said more openly. We snuck out of Kyrgyzstan without sending any emails since it seemed as if every time I left the country, the government was knocking on our door a day or two after I left. I can say that we have been here four weeks and on our way back on the fourth. No one has been to our door at home.

We came home for our son's graduation from Ashford University and for the birth of our third granddaughter. Ms. Cheryl was able to come back for our second grandbaby but this was the first time that I have been able to be here. This granddaughter is a little special for me, being born on my birthday!

It has been a whirlwind trip filled with family. We have not made it to many of our supporting churches but have focused on spending time with our children and parents. Ms. Cheryl's mother needs much prayer. In one week, her neighbor passed away, then a close friend, then her brother. It has been hard on her but having Ms. Cheryl close has been a blessing for her.

While here in the States, I feel it necessary to inform many of the work that is going on in Central Asia. All we write about is the orphanage; and we do have an orphanage with 24 children at this time. What you do not hear much about is the church that we have started, Word of Life Baptist Church.

Our outreach is a lot different from what we can do here in America. We cannot go door-to-door, pass out tracks on the street, or any kind of open evangelism. What we can do is befriend a soul, win their confidence, and witness to them. God has opened many doors of opportunity to witness not only to those living in Kyrgyzstan but around the world. Many world travelers have come through our home and church.

In addition, Word of Life Baptist Church supports three missionaries. We teach our members tithing and even giving above a tithe. We read the prayer letters and keep up with praying for each one. We cannot include souls saved and baptized in our prayer letters; it could get us in very much trouble. Not long ago I did include much of this type of information; but since 2013 and all the trouble we faced at that time, I have tried to hold back such information.

One more item I would like to share. It is now in the prayer stage and slowly working into the planning stage. As most of you know, we have a very hard time taking a regular type furlough. It is very hard to leave a church, but how can one leave children? Sasha is five and has been with us since he was 3 months. We are the only parents that he has ever known. With that said, what we are praying about would be for me to come to the States early spring for 2-3 months then back in the late fall for 2-3 months and visit all of our supporting churches. For this to work first I need peace from our Lord, next I need to make a plan of attack. I would not be able to have each church plan out their best time, but I would systematically work Sunday morning, Sunday evening, and mid-week services by the map. Again, I am not sure how this would work or even if our Lord will permit it. I must be back in Kyrgyzstan for the summer.

It has been a great blessing seeing the many faithful churches show up on our statement every month for the last 20 years! It is my desire to meet every pastor and member again. Please, once we are back in Kyrgyzstan do not send us any conversation about our witnessing, church activities, or anything related to the church. Speak freely about the orphanage all you want. We fly out of Houston November 4. It has been a joy and a blessing to be here with our parents, children, and grandchildren; but it is time to go home, back to the work the Lord has given us. We can never thank you enough for all that you do for our Lord and His children.

Looking up, Allen Ps. 16:8